
Sabbath School
9.45am

Welcome

Hymn 22 NAH: 'Holy,Holy,Holy', Amy Cornwall

Prayer: Miriam Ivan

Sabbath School Lesson: How Shall We Wait?

Mission Offering & Prayer: Layken Venter, Andrew Moyo

Thirteenth Sabbath Children's Programme

Hymn: Children

Closing Prayer

Lesson from the desk next Sabbath. Pastor Jacques will give an
overview of the new quarter’s topic. 

Parallel Service
Come and enjoy listening to our speaker for today,

Pastor Jacques Venter. Title of his sermon 'Hope's Music'
based on John 10:22-42. Praise leader is Charlotte Fidelia
and co-ordinator is Chantal Alen. Hope to see you there.

Announcements
PRAYER CORNER. Obviously the people of Syria need our 
prayers again. Also let us remember those who man the 
emergency services and R.N.L.I. boats.

STAMPS. Please collect any stamps you receive from 
incoming mail, and hand them in at Reception. They are 
sent to the R.N.L.I. to train more life-boat men. Thank you.

THE SINGING GROUP will go to Fairhaven, Park Ave, 
WD187HR at 3:30pm followed by Adina Ferrant, 28 
Sheepcot Lane, Watford at about 4:45pm today.

THE WELFARE DEPARTMENT is in need of non-perishable 
foods – pasta, tins, jam, biscuits, etc.

Announcements
THE SOUP RUN on Friday 23 September will be led by the St 
Albans Church. If you wish to go on the Soup Run, contact 
Pat on 01923 672500. 

FAMILY MINISTRY BASKET will be presented to the  Wosu 
family. We invite the church family to pray for Ngozi, Uzoma 
and children: Chisom, Kelechi and Chika. 'We pray for the 
Holy Spirit to dwell and abide with us all as a Church family 
even as we care for one another.' "I can do everything 
through Christ who strenghten me." Phillipians 4:13 

THANK YOU for keeping the approach road and area in front
of the church clear. It helps to keep our church family safe 
and to deal with any emergencies that arise. 

REVELATION BIBLE STUDY today 3.30 - 4.30pm in the Williams 
Room. Topic: Revelation 19 and 20. 

PRAYERS FOR ADINA FARRANT would be greatly appreciated 
as she has been taken back to the Peace Hospice.

THE FLOWERS TODAY are given in gratitude to the Lord for the 
precious life of Sebastian, from Leo and Sharon, grand 
parents Lloyd and Claudette and Licy, and the wider Harris 
and Thanikkel families." "We celebrate with Leo and Sharon 
Thanikkel as they bring young Sebastian before the Lord for a
blessing. As they promise to dedicate themselves to God in 
the sacred calling of parenthood, let us also prayerfully 
come before God as we will promise them to be the 
extended spiritual family they require in Sebastian's 
upbringing."

PARENTS IN PRAYER  meet on Sabbath 25 September at 4:30 
pm in the Maple room. We appeal to more parents to 
support this important ministry. ..".For I will contend with him 
who contend with you. And I will save your children." Isaiah 
49: 25. (NKJV) Thank you. 

TUESDAY BIBLE STUDY GROUP meets in the Maple Room, 
10.30-11.30am. Topic: Gospel of Luke. 

MEN'S CYCLING LIFE GROUP TOMORROW 25 SEPTEMBER. Meet
at the back of the church at 10am. For more information 
email lifegroups@stanboroughpark.org 

SOUP RUN Friday 29 September will be led by Pat Walton. If 
you wish to go on the soup run please contact Pat Walton 
01923 672500.

WELFARE DEPARTMENT is in need of non-perishable food - 
tins, pasta, jam, biscuits, etc.,

SUNDAY SALE 25 SEPTEMBER 12 - 2pm. All the usual stalls 
plus car wash, massage and pedicure. If you wish to 
donate items please bring them TONIGHT between 7:30 
and 8:30pm to the Stanborough Centre. Proceeds from 
this Sale will go to STOP Charity.

LETS WALK Today will meet at Kings Langley Car Park At 
15:00 hours. This is off A4251 Turn into The Nab.and the CP
is on the right just past the Library. Advise Edward 07753 
608382.

THE WEDDING OF PETER COOPER AND BEATRICE DAN will 
take place in this church on Sunday 2 October at 
12.30pm. All members & friends are welcome to attend. 

THANKS TO GOD, the good weather and many helpers 
the Open Garden on 18th September was a great 
success. 119 people attended and on the day £1,100 in 
total was collected for the Stanborough Room at the 
Peace Hospice. Since then donations from some who 
could not attend, plus a donation in lieu of payment for 
flowers done for an event, have brought the total to 
£1,600. Praise God from whom all blessings flow! 

FELLOWSHIP LUNCH is on 5 November.

SOUPA SABBATH next Sabbath October 1 (there is no 
Fellowship lunch this month) please book by calling Pat 
Walton on 01923 672500 or email  pat@pwalton.co.uk. 
There is no payment for this meal but donations will be 
accepted on the day!

Harvest Service 
SABBATH 1 OCTOBER

 Bring your contributions of
fruit, flowers, vegetables
and other food produce

(jars, tins and packets) on
Thursday, 29 September

between 2.00 and 7.30pm.
Children may bring their

filled, decorated boxes to
the platform during the

Harvest service. 

Would you like a harvest gift box for an elderly
neighbour or needy friend? Please give their name to

Paulina by next Sabbath, 24 September. 



Worship Service
Introit: 'Holy, Holy, Holy'

Silent Prayer

Call to Worship
Praise to the Lord, the Almighty, 

The King of creation!
O my soul, praise Him, 

For He is thy health and salvation!
All ye who hear, 

Now to His temple draw near;
Join ye in glad adoration!

Invocation 

Hymns of Praise
NAH 697, Blessed assurance, Jesus is mine!

NAH 700, When we walk with the Lord
NAH 690, Sing them over again to me

Tithes and Offerings
 

Family Prayer: Jacques Venter

Baby Dedication: Sebastian Thanikkel’s, Jacques Venter

Children Story: Geert Tap

Pound in the Pot Collection

Scripture Reading:  Luke 9:57-62, Ana Carolina Pitta

Sermon: “Fan or Follower”, Geert Tap

Hymn NAH 601: 'I Will Follow Thee'

Benediction 

Reflection in Silent Mediation 

Postlude 

Please remain seated for the postlude as a time for
responsive meditation.

Contacts
Pastor Jacques Venter

jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941

Pastor Geert Tap
gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942

Pastor Mary Barrett
mbarrett@secadventist.org.uk / 07961 777 446

PA to the Ministerial Team – Beatrice Dan
beatrice@stanboroughpark.org 

Stanborough Centre Office - Michael Swain
stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07962 320 372

Church Clerk – Pat Swan
swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07905 620 080

www.stanboroughchurch.org
facebook.com/stanboroughparkchurch

twitter.com/stanboroughpc
01923 894 664

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org
Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm

SUNSET TIMES
Today: 6:54pm

Next Week: 6:38pm

24 September 2016

Welcome to
Stanborough Park Church

He has made everything
BEAUTIFUL in it's time.

Ecclesiastes 3:11

Seventh Day Adventist Church
Stanborough Park

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 

Youth Notes
SOCIAL: Tonight 7-10pm at church.

YOUTH DAY 22 OCTOBER 
We are taking over Parallel for the day on the 22 October!
Come along, bring a friend and get involved! Let someone
from the youth team know ASAP what you would like to do.
Please register your attendance/the attendance of anyone

else you have invited using the link.

DRIVING TREASURE HUNT 15 OCTOBER 
Let Jared or Ben know if you're coming, and if any church

members can drive please see Jared / Ben ASAP.

FIREWORKS
We will be going to the fireworks at Cassiobury Park on the 5

November. Meet at the Burgesses' house at 5pm for food
before we go! Parents please see a member of the youth
team if you would be willing to help supervise this event.

http://facebook.com/stanboroughparkchurch
mailto:bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org
http://twitter.com/stanboroughpc

